
September 8, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Enclosed are 52 petitions signed by members of Concerned Women for America
--tCW-A),-the nation'slarqest public pe>licy~women's~organization:-The-membefs--ef CWA

and I call on you to take a stand and protect our children.

Recent efforts to advance the homosexual agenda in America's public schools should
not continue unchecked - especially efforts by the federal government to strong arm
our schools into adding "gender identity" to their nondiscrimination policies at the risk
of losing federal funding.

This completely misguided educational mandate by the U.S. Department of
Education's Office of Civil Rights allows self-identified transgendered children to use
any bathroom or locker room of their choosing. And it forces the introduction of
"gender identity" into the classroom curriculum - where it has no place. For the sake
of education in our great country, the politicizing of America's public school systems
must end.

CWA represents 500,000 like-minded men and women who desire to promote and
protect the freedoms that this country holds dear. Please stand with Concerned
Women for America and protect America's school children, stop the use of taxpayer
dollars for this mandate, and end the exploitation. Thank you for your consideration of
this request.

Sincerely,

-R--""\ 1'\--...__
Penny Nance
Chief Executive Officer & President
Concerned Women for America
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